

Wes Moore, Governor · Aruna Miller, Lt. Governor · Laura Herrera Scott, M.D., M.P.H., Secretary

Dear Waiver Participant:

This letter is to let you know the steps you need to take to renew your Medicaid coverage. When you renew, we will see if you are still eligible for Medicaid and for the waiver program you are in. To renew your Medicaid, known as renewal or redetermination, is to reapply. Some also call it an eligibility review.

The Maryland Department of Health (MDH) did not require you to renew your Medicaid during the COVID-19 public health emergency from March 2020 until now. Everyone kept their coverage during this time - even if they were no longer eligible. Now everyone must renew when it is their turn.

Get Ready to Renew

1. Make Sure Your Contact Information is Up to Date.

- Make sure we have your right address, phone number and email so we can reach you. To check and update your information:
 - Log in to your MyMDThink account, or
 - o Contact your Local Department of Social Services for help, or
 - Work with your Coordinator of Community Services (CCS) for help.

2. Check Your Mail. Read Your Mail.

- Watch your mail for notices from us. You will get notices about your upcoming renewal 90 days ahead of time.
- Look for your renewal packet in your mail.
- Your Coordinator of Community Services can help you with information about your renewal date too.

3. Complete and Return all Forms and Documents Right Away.

 When you get your renewal packet, be sure to complete and return it by the due date. If you do not, you will lose your Medicaid and waiver coverage.

4. Help with Your Renewal

 Call your Coordinator of Community Services or your personal representative, which is the person you choose to help you, for questions or help with your renewal.

Translation Services | Servicios de Traducción

Si habla español, tiene a su disposición servicios gratuitos de asistencia lingüística. Llame a su Coordinador de Servicios Comunitarios o a su <u>Departamento de Servicios Humanos local</u>.

Visit our <u>Participant Check-In</u> webpage to learn more about renewals. Go to the page now: https://bit.ly/3sHXQN1 or scan the QR code.

Best,

Ryan Moran, Deputy Secretary Health Care Financing and Medicaid Marlana R. Hutchinson, Deputy Secretary Developmental Disabilities Administration